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June 3, 2013

Mr. Kody J. Chase
PPM Consultants
1600 Lamy Lane
Monroe, LA 71270

Re: Bee Bayou Site
PPM Project No. 115406
Richland Parish, LA

Dear Mr. Chase

This is in response your letter dated May 7, 2013, concerning the above-referenced project. We
have reviewed the enclosed information and there are no known archaeological sites recorded on
this property. However, based upon the geographic location and the proposed size of the
development; it is the opinion of our office that there is potential for the presence of
archaeological sites on the property.

Richland Parish has a long history of both prehistoric and historic settlement. Therefore, we are
recommending a Phase I cultural resources survey be conducted prior to any development. A
contracting archaeologists list is available on our website at
http://www.crt.state.la.us/archaeology. If you have any questions, please contact Rachel Watson
in the Division of Archaeology at (225)342-8165.

Sincerely,

Com Braser

Pam Breaux
State Historic Preservation Officer
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